
































































































































































































































































































































































































































































Minutes 
COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMISSION 

Thursday, January 28, 2021 
with the Commission staff went out to both locations with Mary and found the 

best location for the interpretive signs. There is a brick wall closest to the 
restrooms which would display the signs perfectly. After the Commissioner 
reviewed the examples of the interpretive signs' discussion was made and 
suggestions were stated. Commissioners agreed overall they liked the way 
the signs were going but would like to see some changes. For the Reedley 
Beach sign, Commissioners want to change the Adult Supervision graphic, 
and move the location of the No Lifeguard and duty. For Cricket Hallow 
Commissioners want to remove the No Lifeguard on Duty graphic, as well as 
move the no swimming graphic to the middle and make this graphic a focal 
point. Commissioners also want to see both signs in Spanish , as well as a 
different mascot. Commissioner Minami wants to see QR codes on the signs. 

Youth Representative Emily shared that a video related to river safety would 
be a great way to get the word out. Commissioner M. Hernandez suggested 
reaching out to the news station prior to busy holiday weekends to elaborate 
on the dangers that the river has. 

Staff is currently working on a grant application with Sierra Kings Health 
District, if received this will target swim lessons for low-income families. Staff 
should know within the next few months if we received funding. 

B. Statewide Park Development and Community Revitalization Program 
Round 4 Camacho Park Rehabilitation Project 
A crucial amenity has been added back on the Camacho Park Rehabilitation 
Project. After speaking with the City engineer a new location for the single 
stall restroom has been announced. In order to make this possible, trees will 
have to be removed, however, for every one tree removed a tree will be 
planted at the park. Commissioner Ito and A. Rodriguez were glad to hear this 
update. Reid shared with the commission that this application must be 
submitted by March 12, 2021 .lt was moved by Commissioner DeFore, 
seconded by Commissioner M. Rodriguez. The motion carried to change the 
location for the single stall restroom. 

8, NEW BUSINESS 
A. Elect Vice Chairperson-

It was moved by Commissioner Ito, seconded by Commissioner DeFore that 
Commissioner Darren Minami is elected Vice Chairperson. The motion 
carried . 

9, YOUTH REPRESENTATIVES REPORTS 
A. Emily Medina Delgado - Volunteered at Holiday day camp for the City of 

Reedley, applied for an FFA degree, helped with a parkway clean up, 
volunteered at the Poverello House and helped wrap toys during 
Christmas for the Toys for Tots drive. Delgado has been very busy. 
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10. STAFF REPORT 
Reid shared staff reports on behalf of Recreation Coordinator Madison Mitchell, 
Jesus Rodriguez and Senior Coordinator Jodi Botello. There were 282 toys 
wrapped for 2020 drive thru Toys for Tots event. Clinic style Soccer, Cross 
Country and Basketball programs have been taking place. The gleaner's senior 
program has turned into a drive thru every Wednesday, which the seniors have 
been loving. For Valentine's day a drive thru lunch was handed out to 100 
seniors provided by Sierra View Homes and Reedley Senior Commission Inc. 
Senior parking lot bingo has become popular, taking place in the senior parking 
lot with prizes being handed out to the winners. 

11 . COMMISSIONER COMMENTS 
A. Commissioner M. Rodriguez 

Expressed her excitement for the River Safety Interpretive Signs, she is 
also excited for the submission of the Camacho Park Rehabilitation 
Project. 

B. Commissioner Ito 
Lead water aerobics for the months of December and January. 
She expressed excitement for the submission of the Camacho Park 
Rehabilitation Project. 

C. Commissioner Minami 
Is excited to see the final River Safety Interpretive Signs. 

• . Commissioner Penner 
Expressed he is excited for the Camacho Park Revitalization Project, 
hopefully our application is selected! 

E. Commissioner Hernandez 
Expressed her excitement to join the Community Services Commission. 
Commissioner Hernandez has been back in Reedley since 2014. Being 
involved in the Reedley community has always been a personal goal for 
her, so she is excited to bring some ideas to light. 

F. Commissioner DeFore 
Is excited to be apart of the Community Services Commission where he 
can help do his part and give back to the community. He is excited about 
the grant for Camacho Park. 

G. Commissioner A. Rodriguez 
Complemented staff on the ongoing programs being offered during these 
changing times from seniors to youth . 

12. ADJOURNMENT 
As there was no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 
5:49p.m. 
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Respectfully submitted , 
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